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New president Cliff Thompson started the year of by welcoming everyone back after a warm 
summer, and promised the membership an interesting year. 
The October meeting was at the Park Plaza Hotel, and the dinner speaker was Mr. Peter J. 
Osmond, Registrar I APEO, who addressed the subject of Liability Insurance- How Did We 
Get Into Our Current Predicament, What Effect Is It Having Upon Us and What Are Our 
Options For The Future? 
The Honourable Vincent G. Kerrio Minister of Energy and Minister of Natural Resources, for 
the Province of Ontario, was the dinner speaker for November. He talked about his research on 
vapor recovery in nuclear power plants, and traveling to Germany with the Ontario Trade 
Mission in 1972. 
Decemberfest was held at the Park Plaza Hotel, with the president of APEO, Claudette Mackay­
Lassonde. She talked on the future direction of Canadian Engineering, and touched topics like, 
how to overcome technological timidity, and how to improve their technological ranking. 
A New Year and the topic was "The Comparison ofThe Candu and Chemobyl Reactors, and 
who better to give the paper than Dr. Tom Drolet from Ontario Hydro. 
February was "Refrigeration Day" the afternoon seminar was well attended and the topic" The 
Application ofNew Technology to Refrigeration", the speaker Mr. Derek Lunn, from Cimco 
Division ofToromont Industries. The evening dinner speaker was James Pyper from Chil-Con 
Products Ltd. And he talked about "Factors Affecting the Design and Efficiency of Liquid 
Coolers. 
In March we went to the races at Woodbine and some of us won money, yet most ofus had a 
fun time. The Dinner speaker for the monthly meeting was Mr. Lome Mitchell, and he pre­
sented a paper on the HVAC system and components for the Queen's Quay Terminal Building. 
"Naked Patients" was the head line that brought everyone to the April meeting, attendance was 
up, we are not sure why. We hope is was because the dinner speaker Ben Barkow, Ph.D. Be­
havioural Team talked on the limits to engineering knowledge. 
The last formal meeting for the year was held at the Park Plaza Hotel, and Dr. Sherry Rogers 
M.D. was talking about "Environmental Illness" Air Quality- An Epidemic in Disguise. The 
new Board of Governors we installed and the gavel was passed from CliffThompson to Jim 
Ovens the incoming president. 
The golf tournament was held in June at Cedarbrae Golf & Country Club, the winners for the 
day were George Zieba for Low Gross, and Tony Monk for Low Net. 
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